

Đề thi thử vào 10 môn Tiếng Anh 2021 Hà Nội - Đề số 4

I. Multiple choice (8.0 point

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently front that of the rest in each of the following questions.

1. A. atta<u>ch</u> B. <u>ch</u>arity C. te<u>ch</u>nique D. ex<u>ch</u>ange

2. A. socialise B. recognise C. devise D. promise

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. nomad B. adore C. aware D. oblige

4. A. profession B. carnival C. official D. external

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

5. I <u>still</u> have to <u>finish</u> my project, <u>what</u> keeps me <u>very busy</u>.

A. still B. finish C. what D. very busy

6. The more healthy he is, the most easy his life becomes.

A. The more B. is C. most easy D. becomes

7. <u>Despite</u> its <u>smaller size</u>, the Indian Ocean is <u>as deep the</u> Atlantic Ocean.

A. Despite B. smaller size C. the D. as deep

Mark the letter A, B, c, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

8. - "Do you think he will send you a card?"

- "If he.....on holiday, he will."

A. is going B. went C. will go D.goes

9. Oh dear, there's a leak in my water pipe; I'll have to call the.....





A. builder B. el	ectrician C	. carpenter	D. plun	nber
10. You can	my surprise w	hen I heard the	news.	
A. see B. belie	ve C. think	D. imagir	ne	
11. They made then	mselves underste	ood by using	la	inguage.
A. hand B. sig	n C. finger	D. acting		
12. Trains stop here	e in order to	passengers	only.	
A. pick up B. g	get off C. g	et on D. pu	ıll in	
13. The telephone i	s said to	by Alexander	G. Bell	
A. have invented		B. be inventing	,	
C. have been inven	ted	D. being invent	ed	
14. She turned up a	t the par y dress	ed in the	style.	
A. final B. late	st C. last	D. actual		
15. "Are	you leaving?"			
- "Yes, but I wish I	to go."			
A. don't have	B. won't want	C. mayn't ha	ve	D. didn't have
16. I was angry wit	h her			
A. but it didn't mat	ter	B. so she	didn't	go away
C. because she was	rude to me	D. and she	e is rude	to me
Mark the letter A of the following ex		ndicate the mo	st suita	able response to complete each
17. - "Could you do	o me a favour, p	lease?"		
- ""				
A. Sure. No proble	m. B. Do	you really nee	d help?	



Thư viện tài liệu học tập, tham khảo online lớn nhất

C. No, thank you.	D. Yes. and when's that?
18 "What's your new addre	ss?"
- ""	
A. It's the old one.	B. Go straight on.
C. Flat 42B. 225 Addison Roa	ad. D. What do you want to know?
Mark the letter A, B, c, or underlined word(s) in each	D to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the of the following questions.
19. Many language learners d	o not try to learn all new words they come across .
A. study B. like C.	meet D.understand
20. Electric cars are better f petrol.	or the environment. In addition, they can save money on
A. In conclusion B. For ex	ample C. Nevertheless D. Furthermore
Mark the letter A, B, c, or underlined word(s) in each	D to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the of the following questions.
	p cancer, even in high-risk individuals, can be decreased fruit and vegetables in the diet.
A. consuming B. growing	ng C. lessening D. stopping
22. With butterflies in my st	comach, he waited for his job interview.
A. nervously B. patiently	C. happily D. courageously
	and mark the letter A, B, c, or D to indicate the correct seach of the numbered blanks.
Birds are fascinating to man	y people, and bird watching is a popular hobby. The best

time to watch birds is in the early morning, (23)birds are usually very active at that time of day. The observer must keep still and quiet in order not to (24)the birds away. If you live in a part of the world where migratory birds spend their breeding season, then you will have the (25)to see nest-building activity. Over the ages, different species of birds have evolved with different types of nest-building skills. It makes an interesting study to (26) the different types of nests built by birds and to watch them as they build their nests. After the breeding season is over and the babies have left





the nest, it is time for the birds to head for (27)parts of the world to spend the winter months. Birds navigate to their winter feeding grounds, using the stars or the sun as their guide.

- **23.** A.so B. because C. though D.but
- **24**. A. upset B. throw C. frighten D. worry
- **25.** A. time B. prospect C. occasion D. opportunity
- **26.** A. look at B. take after C. care for D. see off
- **27.** A. warmer B. cooler C. hotter D. colder

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, c, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Music is a very important part of our lives. Music is for dancing, drinking, loving, and communicating. Some songs remind US of our childhood or youth. Others remind US of the people we love. Many important occasions, like weddings and funerals, have, special music.

Every nation has a national song like the American "The Star-Spangled Banner". In the U.S., high schools and colleges have school songs, too.

Music is a part of the history of America. It expresses the problems and feelings of its people. As the years pass, the music grows and changes. Modem science has also changed music. Inventions like records, radio, movies, electric instruments, tape recorders, and videos have changed the way we play and listen to music. They have helped to make music an important form of international communication.

American music, from the earliest folk songs to modern "pop", is known around the world. Music is one of America's most important exports. It brings people together. Even when people cannot understand the same language, they can share the same music. Many people learn and practice English by singing songs. Understanding American music can help you understand American people, their history and culture.

28. What is true about "The Star-Spangled Banner"?

A. It is played in weddings.

B. It is the U.S. national song.

C. It is liked by every nation.

D. It is one of American school songs.

29. According to the passage, music is changed thanks to the invention of the following EXCEPT.....



Thư viện tài liệu học tập, tham khảo online lớn nhất

A. international communication	B. electric instrum	nents
C. tape recorders	D. radio and movie	es
30. What is the earliest form of music in A	America?	
A. school music B. national music	C. pop music	D. folk music
31. Which of the following is NOT true, a	according to the pass	sage?
A. Every nation has a national song.		
B. Music expresses American people's fe	elings.	
C. People in the world share the same mu	sic.	
D. We can practice English by singing so	ngs.	
32. What can be the best title for this pass	age?	
A. An Introduction to American Music	B. The Develo	opment of American Music
C. The History of American Music	D. The Future	of American Music
II. Writing (2.0 points)		
Finish the second sentence so that is beginning with the given words.	it has a similar r	neaning to the first one,
33. I advise you to be more truthful in fut	ure.	
If I		
34. "Let's have a picnic next Sunday," M	aria said.	
Maria suggested		
35. People believe that the wanted man is	living in New York	
The wanted man		
36. We didn't have enough money to buy	the picture.	
The picture was too		



Mark the letter A, B, c, or D to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to each of the following questions.

- **37.** Claudia didn't have an umbrella, so she got wet.
- A. If Claudia had an umbrella, she wouldn't get wet.
- B. Claudia didn't get wet because she had an umbrella.
- C. If Claudia had had an umbrella, she wouldn't have got wet.
- D. If Claudia has an umbrella, she won't get wet.
- **38.** What an excellent job she did!
- A. She didn't do the job well.

 B. What is an excellent job?
- C. What kinds of job did she do?

 D. She did a very good job.
- **39.** "I would study Japanese if I were you," my friend said.
- A. My friend said that she was studying Japanese.
- B. My friend advised me to study Japanese.
- C. I told my friend she should study Japanese.
- D. My friend said that she wanted to study Japanese.
- **40.**I don't really want to visit the art gallery.
- A. I'd rather not visit the art gallery.
- B. The art gallery is too far for me to visit.
- C. If I were you, I wouldn't visit the art gallery.
- D. I am not allowed to visit the art gallery.

Đáp án đề thi thử Tiếng Anh vào lớp 10 Hà Nội (đề số 4)

I. Multiple choice (8.0 points)

Câu	Ð/a	Câu	Ð/a	Câu	Ð/a
1	С	9	D	17	A

Trang chủ: https://tailieu.com/ | Email: info@tailieu.com | https://www.facebook.com/KhoDeThiTaiLieuCom

2	D	10	D	18	С
3	A	11	В	19	С
4	В	12	A	20	D
5	C	13	С	21	С
6	C	14	В	22	В
7	D	15	D	23	В
8	D	16	C	24	C

II. Writing (2.0 points)

- 33. If I were you. I would be more truthful in future.
- 34. Maria suggested having a picnic the next/ following Sunday.

hoặc: Maria suggested (that) they should have a picnic the next/following Sunday.

- 35. The wanted man is believed to be living in New York.
- 36. The picture was too expensive for us to buy.
- 37.C 38. D 39. B 40. A